Meeting Summary

May 10, 2006
Present: Jeff Cohen, Chair, Jennifer Horney, Secretary, Dick Robinson, Vice-Chair, Mary Ellen Goyer, Ann Kendall, Lowell Roberts, Janet Kagan, Steve Wright, Public Art Coordinator, Debbie Hepp, Treasurer, Elizabeth Taylor, Erica Rothman, Pamela Pease, Louise Stone, Juan Logan, Haig Khachatoorian, and Kate Flory, Executive Director
Absent: Andi Sobbe

I.
Call to Order

Cohen called the meeting to order at 5:00pm
II. 
Personal Announcement

Commission members were invited to make any personal announcements.
III.
Announcements
Cohen welcomed Kate Flory back to CHPAC from maternity leave. 
Wright passed out copies of the Town of Chapel Hill’s Comprehensive Plan. Commissioners are asked to review the plan before the June meeting. A representative from the Town will be at the next CHPAC meeting to collect comments from Commissioners. 
Cohen announced that the Nominating Committee currently included Rothman, Pease and Khachatoorian. Other Commissioners who are interested in serving on the committee are welcome. Those interested in serving as an officer should contact the Nominating Committee or nominations will be taken from the floor at the June meeting. A brief description of officer responsibilities was given. 
IV.
Approval of Minutes

The minutes from March and April 2006 were unanimously approved.

V. 
Treasurer’s Report

Hepp reported that the she would be working with the bookkeeper to develop year end projections for the CHPAC budget.
VI. 
Streetscapes Petition Update
Kagan drafted a memorandum to Town Council on April 10, 2006 regarding the CHPAC role in the CHPAC in the Streetscapes selection process. As this did not have the prior approval of the CHPAC, Robinson moved that Hepp and Flory present a summary of the Percent for Art policies and indicate CHPAC’s willingness to work with the Streetscapes Committee at a meeting on May 11, 2006. The motion was seconded and passed without dissent.
VII. 
Contextual Plan Draft Discussion
Gail Goldman joined the meeting by conference call. The Commission reviewed the May 1, 2006 draft of the document and discussed changes proposed by Commission members and by Goldman.  Kagan proposed holding a breakfast round table for Council members and other interested parties on June 12th.
VIII.
Annual Public Art Plan Discussion

This item will be discussed at an additional CHPAC meeting to be held during the week of May 22nd (date and time to be decided).  Hardcopy drafts will be sent via postal mail to commissioners to review prior to this meeting.
IX.
Committee Action Items

No action item was presented to the Commission.
X.
New Business

No new business was presented to the Commission.
XI.
Adjournment

Cohen adjourned the meeting at 7:30pm.
Respectively Submitted

Jennifer Horney, CHPAC Secretary

Steve Wright, Public Art Coordinator
